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	 Nampa Odd Fellows Lodge #40 is 
happy to welcome William (Will) Sparks to 
our Order.  March 21, 2024 we preformed 
the Initiatory Degree and hopefully we will 
be doing the other degrees in the following 
months.  Brother Will is a graduate of Sky 
View High School in Nampa, Idaho and is an 
apprentice electrician.  
	 Our thanks to Sister Marge Harlan of 
Mountain Home Lodge 19 and Curt Stephan 
of Payette Lodge 20 for attending our meeting 
and helping in the conferring of the Initiatory 
Degree.   If you have members who need the 
other degrees, we would be happy to have 
you join us.  

Submitted by Sister Sandie Chandler

Nampa #40

Back Row (Left to Right) Paula Miller, Tom Ashley, Tom Catlow, and 
Stewart Smith.  Front Row (Left to Right) Sharon McGaffick, Janie 

Clark, Marge Harlan, Bob Covert, Will Sparks,  Yolanda Catlow, 
Curt Stephan, Mike Miller, and Sister Georgia Wickham.

Royal Gem Rebekah Lodge #13

	 White Bird - In the traditional ceremony 
that we love, we  welcomed  four  new 
members to our Lodge.  Say hello to our new 
members Patsy, Brooke, Vicki and Kristy.  We 
are all looking forward to enjoying your help 
and your company.

In FL&T,
Mary Pedersen



COMING EVENTS 2024
DATES SUBJECT TO CHANGE

APRIL
             5-7  	 NORTHWEST ASSOCIATION         NAMPA
	   13 	 REBEKAH DIST 4			   BOISE
  	   15	 ENCAMPMENT DIST 1 & OV	 BOISE
	   20	 PIONEER 1/ROSE 18		  IDAHO CITY
	   27	 REBEKAH DIST 6			   WEIPPE

MAY
	     1	 HISTORICAL SOCIETY		  CALDWELL
	     4	 IOOF DIST 3	 & ENC. DIST 2 	 MTN HOME
	    18	 PIONEER 1/ROSE 18 VISITS	 IDAHO CITY
	    22	 IOOF DIST 6				    PRIEST RIVER�
	    
JUNE
	 TBD	 GI JOE BREAKFAST		  MTN HOME
	    15	 ENCAMPMENT DEGREE RALLY	 BOISE
	    15	 GRAND ENCAMPMENT		  BOISE
	    
JULY
	  TBD 	 GI JOE BREAKFAST		  BOISE
	    	    
AUGUST	
	     7	 HISTORICAL SOCIETY		  CALDWELL
	 15-22  	SGL/IARA			        PITTSBURGH, PA
	    31 	 ALL MEMBER PICNIC		  BOISE

SEPTEMBER
	      2	 LOVE THY NEIGHBOR	           BLACKS CREEK
	      6	 PLANNING BOARD		           CALDWELL
	    21	 PIONEER 1/ROSE 18		  IDAHO CITY

The Do You Know Corner
From: The Grand Secretary

Answers to Last Months Questions

Q:  Prior to Meeting who prepares the Lodge?
A:  Warden

Q:  What happens if the Brother or Sister 
doesn’t provide the correct password?
A:   Examining Officer will report this to the 
Noble Grand.  The Noble Grand will then 
ascertain that the Brother or Sister is entitled 
to the Password.

Q:   Reporting of Brothers and Sisters sick 
or in distress is based primarily upon the 
obligation and duty of every member “to” 
What?
A:   It is the duty of every Member to be on 
the alert to learn of the sickness or distress 
of any Brother or Sister in-order to inform the 
membership and make a Visit if necessary.
	 Nest Month:  Bills Read and Referred.
	 Again remember what ever is worth 
doing is worth doing well!! 
	 That Old adage is also true when 
conducting OUR LODGE WORK!!

In FL&T   

In Memoriam
ODD FELLOWS

REBEKAHS
Lillian MacFee, #8
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	 If you are a member of Rebekah 
Funeral aid please check with Vicky 
to make sure all of your information is 
correct.  It is not up to her to know who 
your beneficiary's are or where you wish 
to be buried
	 All lodge secretaries should have a 
list of their members who belong to funeral 
aid and also all of their information. This is 
again so that you can inform Vicky of a 
funeral aid members death.
	 I realize that we all think Vicky is 
kept up to date about all of the members 
who have passed away, but she is only 
human and does need out help in keeping 
informed.
Sharon McGaffick  funeral aid chairman
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(Con’t on page 4)

Sandie Chandler
Grand Master

Christina Supak
Assembly President

	 Once again, it is time to put my thoughts 
into words for our Odd Fellows/Rebekah 
newspaper.  This is not an easy task!  It has 
been a busy month.  I visited Payette #22.  
The restaurant they chose was very good; it 
was Chinese food along with American food.   
They also had an open meeting and different 
Rebekah members from Melba Rebekah 
#105 and Harmony Rebekah #22 (Payette) 
attended the meeting.  I was given an M&M 
mug for my collection of M&M items.  My 
next visit was to Caldwell #10.  Caldwell #10 
catered in barbeque food.  This was very 
good.  This meeting was also opened, and 
once again different Rebekahs’ attended this 
meeting.  It was nice to visit Caldwell #10 as 
they haven’t been out-and-about.  One thing 
that was very noticeable was the age group.  
Caldwell #10 has a lot of new members and 
they are YOUNG!  It was great seeing these 
new faces.  March 23, 2024 I will be traveling 
to Pocatello to attend District 1’s meeting and 
make my official visit.  District 1 has Ashton 
#88 and Portneuf #20 (Pocatello).  This will 
do it for my visits for March.  This month I also 
attended the official visit of Grand Patriarch 
Robert (Bob) Covert to Ridgley Encampment 
#2 in Pocatello.  While there I met Sister 
Chrissy Farnsworth.  Sister Chrissy wrote 
about the fur baby (Bode), she and her 
husband JR rescued from Weiser, Idaho.  
Sister Chrissy also shared recent pictures of 
Bode.  I also attended Assembly President 
Christina Supak’s official visit to Unity #8 
in Boise.  Hopefully I will be able to attend 

Dear Sisters, and Brothers
	 Well I have started my Official Visits and 
I have got to say they have been just as much 
fun and interesting as I expected them to be.
My first Visit was to Unity #8. We started 
with a great dinner at Chuck O Rama. The 
food was so good and I can’t wait to take 
my Husband there. We Love a good Buffet. 
We then went to the Lodge and had a great 
meeting. I was given an Apron from them and 
I couldn’t be prouder to have it. It’s something 
they have been doing for each President 
for years. Margaret Odle painted my whole 
program on it and it is beautiful. I hope all the 
Past Presidents will bring theirs to Assembly 
to show them off. They also gave me a 
monetary donation to help with my travels 
which I greatly appreciated. I would also like 
to add that how Bob Covert playing Piano 
really makes Lodge so much better. Unity 
Rebekah Lodge is a great group of people 
and a lot of fun.
	 My next stop was Guiding Star #4, for 
District #3 Meeting and Official Visit. They 
were amazing hosts and I was spoiled while 
I was there. The Soup and Salad Bar was 
so good. They had just about everything you 
could dream of to put on a salad. The Potato 
Soup was the best I’ve ever had. I was given 
a beautiful Moon and Star Notebook. I was 
also given a monetary donation to help with 
my travels, a plant,and 2 Glass Pinecones, 
along with other goodies. Everyone was 
given the cutest keychain. I even made it out 
of there with 3 jars of Lois Clarks jam. 		

(Con’t on page 5)
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Grand Master’s Letter
(Con’t from Page 3)

Assembly President Christina’s official visit 
to Melba Rebekah #105 at the end of the 
month.  
	 Hope you all had a fun Saint Patrick’s 
Day and didn’t get pinched for not wearing 
green.  How many of the questions that 
Grand Secretary Joe DeChristefero asked 
last month did you know the answers to? 
Hop The Philosophy of Odd Fellowship: 
Relevance and Reflections for the Modern 
World
	 Please remember the Northwest Odd 
Fellow/Rebekah Association Meeting April 5, 
6, 7, 2024.  This will be held at Nampa IOOF 
Lodge Hall, 204 12th Avenue South, Nampa, 
Idaho 83651.  Also mark your calendar for 
the Fish Fry being held at Ada #3’s Lodge 
Hall, 600 N Curtis, Boise, Idaho on March 
30, 2024 at 6 pm.  Hope to see you at either 
function or both functions.

In FL&T,
Sandie Chandler, Grand Master of Idaho

	 Nampa - Melba Rebekah Lodge #105 
designated the Silver Drill for 2023 to be given 
to Melba Senior Center in Melba, Idaho.  On 
the 29th of February 2024 Sisters Jelene 
Baird, Janie Clark, Sandie Chandler, Sharon 
McGaffick and Ursula White, and Brothers 
Tom Ashley and Bob Covert ventured over 
to the Melba Senior Center for lunch and to 
present them with a check.  All enjoyed the 
luncheon and plan on attending another one.

Submitted by Sandie Chandler

Melba Rebekah Lodge #105

Left to Right:  Sister Jelene Baird, Melba Senior Center 
Director, Sister Janie Clark and Brother Tom Ashley

	 National High-Five Day is a fun 
observance that happens on the third 
Thursday of April. The day celebrates the well-
know hand gesture which is often exchanged 
between people as a way of congratulation, 
greeting or celebration.       
	 National High Five Day was born in 2002 
when some students at the University of 
Virginia set up a stall on campus giving away 
free lemonade and free high-fives. The idea 
spread across the United States and grew in 
popularity until it became its own holiday. 

National High-Five Day
April 18th
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Assembly President’s Letter
(Con’t from Page 3)

	 Marge Harlan gave some interesting history on their Lodge about how they were down 
to 2 Members and the next year they had 45 members. I don’t remember the exact year but 
I think she said in the 40’s. It was also neat to hear from multiple people about their most 
memorable moment from “Being a Rebekah”. I Love how multiple people stood up to tell 
their memories. I knew these would make for great topics. Your Lodge was fun to visit and I 
especially enjoyed your Skits. 
	 My next stop was Pocatelllo for Ivy #23 and Bingham #78 Joint President Visit and 
District #2  Meeting. We had a wonderful dinner at the Mexican Restaurant the night before. 
They got me a nice Motel room and a gift bag full of Moon and Star items that I absolutely 
love and will treasure. The Meeting was great and lots of laughs. Multiple members spoke 
of Memories most about P.P. Anna Breeze. You can tell how important she was to that lodge 
by the way they speak about her. Wayva Murphy gave a beautiful report that was extremely 
touching. Their Lodge is always fun to visit and extremely welcoming. 
	 I have chosen to reschedule District #4 Meeting. P.P. Jean Stephen’s Memorial Service 
is on the same day and many Members would like to attend. It is now  scheduled for May 
11th.
	 At the time of this letter I haven’t had my visit to Melba #105 but I will be sure to tell you 
all about it next month.  
	 April 22nd is Desk Officers Day. I would personally like to Thank all of you. I hope that 
your Lodges will do the same.  
	 April is also Living Legacy Month. I’m hoping every Lodge will participate in some way 
when Crystal Livingston RAVP sends out her letters. 
	 Did you know? Odd Fellows and Rebekahs were the first fraternal organization to 
establish homes for senior members and for orphaned children.

                                 In F.L.&T.
Christina Supak, Assembly President

	 National Siblings Day is observed every 
year on April 10th to celebrate the bonds 
between siblings. This special day originated 
in the United States but is now recognized 
globally.
	 According to reports, 80% of children in 
America have one or more siblings. There’s 
nothing like the bond between siblings.
	 National Siblings Day is the perfect day 
to spend quality time with siblings or give 
them a call to tell them how appreciated they 
are.

National Siblings Day
April 10th
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Unity Rebekah Lodge #8

	 Boise - On Feb 6th Unity lodge was proud 
to have AP Christina Supak make her first 
official visit to our lodge.  Prior to the meeting 
the lodge took her out to eat at Chuck A Rama 
where she stated that she really liked the 
place and would make sure that she would 
take her husband there  the next time they 
were  in Boise.  
	 Our meeting started at 7:00 where the AP 
was introduced and given the honors  Other 
elected officers of all bodies of the order were 
then introduced.  They were Assembly Warden 
Connie Schultz, Assembly Sec Vicky Kiele, 
GM Sandy Chandler, Grand Secetary Joe 
Dechristefero, Grand Patriarch Bob Covert 
and High Priestiest Sharon McGaffick 		
	 Later in the meeting recess was called,so 
that the members could preform our "Apron 
Drill" and present president Christina with 
her apron.  This has been a tradition of Unity 
for a number of years.  In the last few years 
sister Margaret Odle has been the one who 
has painted the presidents emblems on the 
aprons  We alll enjoyed president Christina's 
talk.  Because of the bad weather we closed 
the meeting early.

Submitted by 
Sharon McGafficklodge, Secretary

DDGM District  #1 Official Visit To Ashton

	 Ashton - March 11, 2024 DDGM Dustin 
Irish-Webb accompanied by David and 
Crystal Livingston, had his official visit to 
Ashton #88.  The meeting was opened in due 
form and honors were given.  The time was 
turned over to the DDGM for his message.  
He spoke about being in the community, 
opening the doors of the lodge for activities 
and being present not only for our local lodge 
but the surrounding lodges also.  It was a 
great message and delivered very well.  After 
the meeting we went to a hosted meal at 
Trail's Inn.  The food was delightful.  We all 
chatted and enjoyed each others company 
for over an hour.  We loved the drive there 
and back.  I have included a picture of the 
lodge members with the DDGM.  Member 
Rodger Williams, VG Bill Steele, Secretary 
John Grube, DDGM  Dustin Irish-Webb, NG  
David Goebel, Treasurer Rulon Grube.  Also 
a picture of DDGM Dustin with NG David-
look at those smiles!!!  Good times with good 
people!!

Submitted by Crystal Livingston

April 11

National Gardening Day
April 14th
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Grand Patriarch’s Visit To Pocatello

	 Pocate;;o - Ridgely #2 had the honor of 
hosting the Grand Patriarch Bob Covert for 
his official visit to our lodge on February 28, 
2024!  We also gave honors to Grand Senior 
Warden Dan Sanow, Grand Junior Warden 
(Grand Master) Sandie Chandler, Grand 
Scribe Marge Harlan, Grand Treasurer 
Tom Ashley, Deputy Grand Master David 
Livingston and Rebekah Assembly Vice 
President Crystal Livingston.  We had a meal 
at Texas Road House before the meeting, then 
we all traveled to the Lodge Hall in downtown 
Pocatello.  We opened the meeting in due 
form and handed the time over to Grand 
Patriarch Bob to give his message.  He was 
very informative, instructive and interesting.  
We had banana splits after the meeting and 
Bob was given a hand made blanket from the 
lodge.  Our Lodge is so excited to be open and 
active!  We invite all Encampment members 
to come and visit whenever they have time or 
are in the area.  We meet the 4th Wednesday 
of every month with dinner at 5:30 (location 
TBD) and meeting starting at 7:00 pm at 325 
West Lander IOOF Lodge.  Hope to see you 
there.  I have included a couple of pictures. 
Standing-Chrissy Farmsworth, David 
Livingston, Jamie Sanow, Jessica Lewis, 
Lisa Coleman, Michael Bush, Tisha Hansen 
and Seated-Dan Sanow, Sandie Chandler, 
Bob Covert, Marge Harlan, Tom Ashley 
(not pictured Crystal Livingston-behind the 
camera), and Bob wrapped in his purple and 
blue 8x5 blanket.

Submitted by Ridgely #2

DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS
	 It has been brought to my attention some errors 
were in the directory.  I am going to do this correction 1 
time.  
	 It seems Mountain Home was left off the directory all 
together.  

19 Mountain Home, Mountain Home
     1st Thursday @ 7:30 P.M.

     155 North 3rd East
     Linda Hopkins Secretary

     585 E. Jackson
     Mountain Home ID 83647

     208-587-0668
     marvin-t-m@hotmail.com

Ashton has the wrong time listed

88 Ashton, Ashton
     2nd Monday @ 6:00 P.M.

     653 North 6th Street
     John Grube Secretary

     P.O. Box 453
     Ashton, ID 83420
     208-6709-9925

     Johngrube500@yahoo.com

The e-mail for the Rebekah Assembly Chaplin was 
incorrect

Karla Beddingfield
P.O. Box 393

Weippe, ID 83553
208-827-2627

kontai26@hotmail.com

The name for the Secretary for Banner is misspelled It is 
Rodrigo not Rodrego

	 I apologize for these mistakes.  Going forward, 
please let me know of any changes made to your officers, 
times or locations and I will keep them up to date on my 
system and make this directory correct the first time each 
year.  Thank you in advance for your help and cooperation.

Submitted by-Crystal Livingston-Newspaper Board  
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	 Jean Stephan was born on August 10, 1928 in American Falls, Idaho and passed away 
November 13, 2023 after a long and productive life.  She was 95 years old.  She attended 
school in Emmett and Caldwell.  She worked in the office of Dairymen’s Creamery and enjoyed 
roller skating at the local rink, where she met William (Bill) Stephan.  They roller skated 
their way into matrimony on January 11, 1948.  They resided in Sioux City, Iowa for several 
years where she worked as a bookkeeper for Security Bank.  The family moved to Colorado, 
Washington and then in 1965 to Payette, Idaho, where Jean took care of the family while Bill 
was out selling tools.  When he was on his way home, she would help get his race car ready.  
She even raced at the Ontario Oregon Fairgrounds where the flagman for the race, one of 
her classmates, saw her practicing and sent her to the back of field for the start of the race.  
She still won!  They moved to Boise where they co-owned National Industrial Tool Supply and 
then Power Tool and Supply for several years.  Retirement brought them back to Payette.  
	 Jean was initiated into Harmony Rebekah Lodge #22 on April 18, 1968 and was a devoted 
Rebekah, serving at the local and state levels.  Jean held many positions in the Rebekahs.  
She loved the traditions, events, activities and regalia and treasured the many friendships 
she formed there.  She was always ready to help and to take on a challenge.  She was 
part of Boomerang L.E.A. a Charter Member of the Grand Ladies Encampment Auxiliary of 
Idaho and was part of the Auxiliary to Canton Weiser No. 16.  She served as page for Lady 
Virginia, President of the International Association L.A.P.M.  Jean served as President of 
the Rebekah Assembly of Idaho from 1992-1993 and was a Past President of the I.A.R.A.  
Jean served on the Odd Fellow and Rebekah Visual Research Foundation Committee and 
worked on the team tasked with setting up the Margaret Watts Professor’s Research Fund 
at Wilmer’s Institute.  She received the Decoration of Chivalry in 1982.  She also received a 
Merit Jewel from her Rebekah Lodge.  Jean and her husband enjoyed working on the IOOF 
Rose Parade Floats in Pasadena, California where she attached flowers and seeds to the 
floats and climbed the scaffolding to get to the hard to reach places.  Jean also enjoyed 
working on the legion and  lodge’s floats for the parades held in Payette each year.  While her 
children were in school, she and her husband hosted foreign exchange students three times 
through the IOOF International Youth Exchange. 
	 Jean was a breast cancer survivor for over 40 years and took great pride in walking in 
the cancer walks whenever she could.  
	 Jean and Bill raised dachshunds and always had one around.  Their dachshunds traveled 
with them everywhere and were part of the family.

Jean Stephen
August 10, 1928 to November 13, 2023

(Con’t on page  9



Lillian Edwina 
MacFee

Dec. 22, 1922 
- 

June 27, 2023

	 WENDELL - Lillian Edwina Emily Mariah 
(Black) MacFee, 100, passed away on June 
27, 2023 in Boise, Idaho.
	 She was born to Ralph and Lily Black in a 
small cabin on the banks of the Salmon River 
near Challis, Idaho on December 22, 1922. 
She was raised with her two brothers on the 
family ranch at Holman Creek just south of 
Clayton.
	 She met a young man from New York 
who was working at the Redfish Lake CCC 
Camp - Scotty MacFee. They were married 
in 1939 in Hailey, Idaho. They worked for the 
Forest Service manning lookouts for several 
years and finally purchased and operated the 
Clayton Grocery Store. In 1956 they moved 
to Blackfoot, Idaho where they raised their 
family, Scotty worked at the Atomic Energy 
Commission and Lillian worked for the local 
School District as a school cook.
	 Finally retiring in 1980, Lillian and Scotty 
moved to Wendell, Idaho to care for her 
mother.
	 Lillian was active in the Gooding Grange 
and a 66+ year Rebekah's, where she served 
as Grand Nobel twice and most of the other 
offices.
	 A graveside service were held at the 
Challis Cemetery on Saturday, July 15, 2023.
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	 Jean was an excellent cook.  For many 
years, she and Bill had a huge raspberry 
patch, peach, plum, apple and apricot trees 
and a big garden.  Jean would can huge 
amounts of fruit and pickles, which she and 
Bill would deliver to their children in Arizona  
and southern California.  Extra produce 
was shared with their family, friends and the 
Senior Center.  
	 Jean made beautiful pinecone wreaths 
from pinecones she collected all over Idaho.  
Each one was a work of art.  
	 Bill and Jean helped start the Just For 
Fun Motorcycle Club, Inc., which lasted for 
many years, with many happy memories and 
reunions.
	 She and her husband Bill were active in 
the Payette United Methodist Church and the 
Payette Senior Center.  
	 Jean welcomed everyone into her home 
and treated everyone like family.  She and her 
husband Bill were married for over 65 years.  
She is survived  by her children, Chuck, 
Charlene, Clint and Curt and their wives, 6 
grandchildren and 13 great grandchildren.  
She made a tremendous impact on all she 
knew and did.  Jean was dearly loved and 
will be deeply missed.  
	 Funeral services  will  be held at the 
Payette United Methodist Church, 502 
North 11th, Payette, Idaho  83661 at 11:00 
on Saturday, April 13, 2024, with food and 
refreshments following.  Cards may be sent 
to the Stephan family at 8990 Raby Lane, 
Payette, Idaho 83661.  There will also be 
a basket for cards at the church.  In lieu 
of flowers, donations may be made to the 
Payette Senior Center’s Meals on Wheels 
program, 137 Main Street, Payette, Idaho, 
83661. 

Jean Stephen
(Con’t from Page 8)



The Philosophy of Odd Fellowship: Relevance and Reflections for the Modern World

Introduction
	 The Independent Order of Odd Fellows (IOOF), often referred to as the Odd Fellows, 
is a fraternal organization that traces its roots back to 17th-century England. As one of 
the oldest and most enduring fraternal orders, the IOOF has a rich history that is deeply 
intertwined with philosophical principles and teachings. In this article, we will explore the 
philosophical underpinnings of the Odd Fellows and examine their relevance to our modern 
world. Additionally, we will reflect on how the values promoted by the Odd Fellows can serve 
as a source of personal meditation and self-improvement.

Philosophical Principles of the Odd Fellows
1. Friendship
	 Friendship is one of the core tenets of Odd Fellowship. The belief in universal brotherhood 
and sisterhood emphasizes the importance of building strong, meaningful relationships. In 
the modern world, where technology can sometimes lead to isolation, the value of genuine, 
human connections promoted by the Odd Fellows remains as relevant as ever.

2. Love
	 Love, in the context of Odd Fellowship, extends beyond romantic love and encompasses 
love for all humanity. The principle of universal love encourages members to show compassion 
and kindness to others. In today's world, characterized by social and political divisions, 
practicing love for all can be a powerful force for unity and understanding.

3. Truth
	 The pursuit of truth is another fundamental principle of the Odd Fellows. Members 
are encouraged to seek knowledge, be open-minded, and uphold honesty. In an age of 
misinformation and polarization, the commitment to truth and critical thinking is essential.

4. Relief
	 Odd Fellows are dedicated to relieving the suffering of those in need. The principle of 
relief aligns with modern ideals of social justice, humanitarianism, and charitable work. In a 
world filled with inequities, the Odd Fellows' emphasis on providing relief resonates strongly.

Relevance to the Modern World
	 The philosophical principles of the Odd Fellows are highly relevant to the challenges 
and complexities of the modern world. In a time marked by social isolation, divisiveness, and 
uncertainty, the Odd Fellows' emphasis on friendship, love, truth, and relief offers a roadmap 
for creating a more compassionate and harmonious society.

Questions of Reflection for Personal Meditation

	 1. How can I cultivate genuine friendships and contribute to building a more connected 
community in today's digital age?
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	 2. In what ways can I practice universal 
love and compassion in my daily life, even in 
the face of disagreement and division?
	 3. What steps can I take to seek 
truth, promote critical thinking, and 
combat misinformation in my personal and 
professional life?
	 4. How can I contribute to providing relief 
to those in need, and what role can I play 
in addressing the social and humanitarian 
challenges of our time?

Conclusion
	 The Independent Order of Odd Fellows 
stands as a testament to the enduring value 
of its philosophical principles. In an age 
marked by rapid change and uncertainty, the 
Odd Fellows' teachings on friendship, love, 
truth, and relief continue to offer timeless 
guidance for building a more compassionate 
and harmonious world. As we reflect on 
these values for personal meditation, we can 
each find ways to incorporate them into our 
lives and contribute to positive change in our 
modern society.

Bro. Dustin IrishWebb

The Philosophy of Odd Fellowship: 
Relevance and Reflections for the 

Modern World
(Con’t From Page 10)

	 Patriot’s Day is an annual holiday 
observed on the third Monday of April. This 
corresponds to Monday, April 15 in 2024. It 
commemorates the Battle of Lexington and 
the Battle of Concord which took place on 
April 19, 1775 and were the first battles fought 
in the American Revolutionary War. 2024 will 
mark the 250th anniversary of the battle!
	 This day is not to be confused with Patriot 
Day, which happens on September 11 every 
year and remembers the anniversary of the 
attack on the World Trade Center. 
	 Patriots’ Day is a public holiday in the 
states of Maine and Massachusetts, where 
people have the day off and schools and 
businesses are closed for the day. Even 
though other states in America observe this 
day, it is not a federal holiday. 
 	 One key figure associated with Patriots’ 
Day is Paul Revere, a silversmith, who 
warned New York and Philadelphia about the 
Boston Tea Party and rode to Lexington in 
the night to alert the continental army of the 
approaching British army. 
	 Originally celebrated on the anniversary 
of the battles, April 19, the holiday was moved 
in 1969 to the third Monday in April to give 
workers a three-day weekend.

Patriots' Day

“The British are coming!”
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